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Newsletter dated 
August 22, 2025 

Message: Myrrl Byler 
Worship Leader: Nathanael Hofstetter Ressler 

Song Leader: Harry Arble 

   

  
 

Informal Fellowship - 9:00 a.m. 
Sunday School Classes - 9:30a.m. 
Worship Service - 10:30 a.m.  

    (Online at www.mgmennonite.org)  

   
 
 
 

 Church Sunday Out 
 @ Lake Mohawk 
 August 24 -  10:30am 
  

GATHERING 
 Prelude 
 Welcome & Announcements 
 Opening Song Enter Boldly (He Has Made Me Glad) 
 Call to Worship 
 
PRAISING  
 Praise Songs Morning Has Broken 
  Amazing Grace (My Chains Are Gone) 
 Offering – General Fund   
 
HEARING GOD’S WORD 
 Sharing of Scripture 

 
RESPONDING 
 Song of Response Victory in Jesus 
 Congregational Sharing/Prayer 
 
SENDING  
 Sending Song Let There Be Peace on Earth 
 Benediction/Blessing  
 Postlude  
 
  A sheet with song lyrics is available with the newsletters. 
 
As part of our series on "Revisit, Reframe, Reclaim," on our Sunday at Lake Mohawk, we 
invite you as a congregation to come with a verse or verses that you would like to share. 
These can be a particularly meaningful or favorite Scripture, a passage that has recently become 
more important for you, or an understanding of a Scripture that has changed from when you first 
heard it. Along with reading the Scripture, add a few words of your own on why it is meaningful or 
how it has changed how you think or act.  

 

http://www.mgmennonite.org/


 

 
 

Sunday’s service begins at 10:30am at Lake Mohawk with a baptism afterwards and 
then lunch with fun activities in the afternoon.  Drinks and food provided – bring lawn 

chairs, bathing suit & towel as needed.  (There will not be coffee and donuts before the service.)   
 
  
 

 Pray for Miles Yoder who will be baptized on Sunday at Lake Mohawk after the service.   
The congregation is encouraged to be a part of the baptism. 

 Pray for those with health concerns:  Cathy Arble; Diamond Howell; Becky Lubbers;  
Arrie Ledsome; Alta Bates; Miriam Miller; Rachel Weaver; Mary Hilmer’s brother Harold Yoder; 
Nancy Beachy’s sister Alta; Alta Bates’ sister Leona; Sylvia Miller's brother Paul Yoder;  
and Jeremy Graber, Kevin Graber’s nephew. 

 Pray for the students, administrators, faculty and staff who have returned or are returning back to 
school. 

 Pray for Sophia Sommers who leaves August 26th to study abroad in Zambia, Africa, with a team of 
students from her school.  Pray for their safety and health while serving and learning in Zambia during 
their fall semester of nursing school. 

 Pray for the Mykhaylyuchenko family - Vlad, Krystyna, Vlad and Emilia, and the Khodyrieva family - 
Ludmila, Diana and Anastasia. 

 Pray for Alexis Deuzoumbé as he continues nursing school and pray for his immigration process.  

 Pray for the families and most vulnerable who suffer from war and violence in our world. For those in 
Sudan, Ukraine, Myanmar and the border between Cambodia and Thailand. Especially remember the 
people of Gaza whose suffering is difficult to even comprehend--may our prayers help them to know 
they are not forgotten.  

  
 
Next Sunday, August 31st, Moises & Ana Arauz and their family will be at Maple Grove. 
Moises and Ana are from Nicaragua and are the International Directors of Metanoia Missions 
International, one of Maple Grove’s mission partners.  Moises will bring the message.  Metanoia 
Missions International is a non-profit organization committed to bring hope and transformation within 
Nicaragua's vulnerable communities, encompassing children, elders, the disabled, and those facing 
despair. Their foundation rests upon the fundamental belief that every child deserves the opportunity 
to thrive, every elder and widow deserves care, and every person with disabilities should move 
forward with dignity.  More information can be found at their website:  www.metanoiamissions.org. 
 
PLEASE NOTE:  
 Cindy will be out of the office on Friday, August 29, and the newsletters will be done on 

Thursday.  Please have all items for the newsletter to Cindy by Wednesday, August 27. 
 The church office will be closed on Monday for Labor Day.  Cindy will be working Tuesday, 

Thursday and Friday, September 2, 4 & 5. 
 

Watch for more church news in next week’s Maple Grove News! 

https://urldefense.proofpoint.com/v2/url?u=http-3A__www.metanoiamissions.org&d=DwMFAg&c=euGZstcaTDllvimEN8b7jXrwqOf-v5A_CdpgnVfiiMM&r=8OVw2wT3rQvoQAO19C55oIQ7TcacWDPIW-AjVJa5l5y7hPbvOflcozEjwRF60D5q&m=jtzpRsY3XENvKuFGqn2GBgjnYCO0x543X1_ZMmzBGxiWODB8-CzfBntmTnIF6ai7&s=8RTeRzRGLDD3MAt_GPZsVnF_jCwO9IpwDG7odTbEUwE&e=

